
DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN
Friday, February 2, 2024
A-Day
Regular Bell Schedule

TODAY’S EVENTS-
ACCESS TESTING (Make up)
Swimming and Diving Regionals
JV/Varsity Boys Basketball Away, Leesville HS, 5:00/6:30 pm
JV/Varsity Girls BAsketball vs Leesville, Holliday Gym, 5:00/6:30 pm

SATURDAY EVENT - FEBRUARY 3, 2024
Flag Football Date #2

FYI: The Daily Announcements Bulletin [DAB] is posted on Broughton Magnet High School Homepage. Visit
https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs , or use the QR code below:

DABs : Scholarship Bulletins: College Rep Visits:

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

The International Baccalaureate Diploma Programme is an excellent opportunity for 11th and 12th grade students to develop their
thinking, research, writing, reflective, and organizational skills across a range of subjects and earn advanced university standing.
There will be a meeting for the parents/guardians of prospective IB students on February 28 at 5:30 PM in the Broughton
auditorium. Additionally, there will be information sessions for prospective students during both lunches in Pod 2-4 on Feb 26, Feb
27, Feb 28, Mar 4, Mar 6, and Mar 14. For more details, please view the Broughton IB website,
https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/broughton-ib/welcome.

Weekly Parent Message: Click here for the Parent Message.
Senior Parents & Seniors:
A reminder to create a FSA ID so you will have your username and password NOW THAT FAFSA IS OPEN. EVERY
Student AND Parent/Contributor must have a FSA ID this year.
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1sIJ31HqKMUrsjjRg8zzuFtdtLx3xkP/view?usp=sharing

Seniors and juniors may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton throughout the
school year. Of course, parents are always welcome to attend. Sessions meet on the first floor hallway in front
of the small gym.

Mississippi State University Friday, March 8, 2024 B-Day 8:15 am

Krispy Kreme Challenge Run 2024! February 3, 2024.We need your help to "RUN" the race! Volunteer registration has
opened online here and we are in search of volunteers to be at the Krispy Kreme location, the Belltower site, and along the
race route. Raleigh Police Department enforced that we will need 34 volunteers over the age of 21 to be course monitors
along the race route. So we would be very appreciative if words could be passed about this specific volunteer requirement
and attain the needed number in order to stay within compliance and be permitted to safely organize the race. This year is
our 20th year organizing the race as a student-run non-profit, and last year we surpassed a cumulative $2 million donation
to the UNC Children's Hospital. If you would like to be a part of this monumental year by volunteering with us as we
continue this tradition, this is your chance! Mark your calendars for February 3rd, 2024! Register online to VOLUNTEER on
race day or RUN the race.We are beyond grateful and excited for your support and can't wait to see you there! If you have
any questions regarding volunteers, please contact me at sabrina.becht@krispykremechallenge.com. -
Sabrina Becht
Logistics Department Head
Krispy Kreme Challenge
(704) 774-9786 | sabrina.becht@krispykremechallenge.com
www.krispykremechallenge.com

https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs
https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/broughton-ib/welcome
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1IjbOl9wfQ451NuWx7I9Hp49DgHZPdrA0?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1sIJ31HqKMUrsjjRg8zzuFtdtLx3xkP/view?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/N1ocoecCs9eWio227
https://forms.gle/t62L4EkWMo2Y7FjLA
https://forms.gle/N1ocoecCs9eWio227
https://forms.gle/t62L4EkWMo2Y7FjLA
https://www.raceentry.com/races/krispy-kreme-challenge/2023/register
https://www.raceentry.com/races/krispy-kreme-challenge/2024/register
mailto:sabrina.becht@krispykremechallenge.com
http://krispykremechallenge.com/
http://www.krispykremechallenge.com/


February 9-10: Queen of Hearts Assembly & Dance
February 19: Presidents Day Holiday (no school)
February 20: Teacher Workday (no school)
March 11: Teacher Workday (no school)
March 25-29: Spring Break (no school)
April 9: End of Quarter 3
April 10: Teacher Workday (no school)
April 13: Junior/Senior Prom
April 29: Teacher Workday (no school)
May 27: Memorial Day Holiday (no school)
May 30-June 12: Final Exams

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - Zimbabwe: A new app is making it cheaper and easier for farmers to buy land
in Zimbabwe.

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL]

Lunar New Year celebrative activities both lunches in the cafeteria from Feb5-9

Queen of Hearts: Rapunzel's Gala tickets are on sale! Online Tickets are open until. Thursday, February 8th
at 6:00PM here https://bhs.memberhub.com/store/items/983305 Tickets can be picked up or purchased in
person February 5 through 9th during either lunch or after school until 3:00PM. You must have your ID to
pick up or to purchase. A reminder that outside guest forms were due Thursday, February 1st.

The International Baccalaureate Diploma Programme is an excellent opportunity for 11th and 12th grade students to
develop their thinking, research, writing, reflective, and organizational skills across a range of subjects and earn
advanced university standing. There will be a meeting for the parents/guardians of prospective IB students on
February 28 at 5:30 PM in the Broughton auditorium. Additionally, there will be information sessions for prospective
students during both lunches in Pod 2-4 on Feb 26, Feb 27, Feb 28, Mar 4, Mar 6, and Mar 14. For more details,
please view the Broughton IB website, https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/broughton-ib/welcome.

Important Dates

https://bhs.memberhub.com/store/items/983305
https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/broughton-ib/welcome


Song-A-Grams are coming--Friday, 2/16!
Interest meeting on 1/30 @ 2:30 in 2402. Participation forms will be distributed.
Auditions on 2/6 @ 2:30 in room 2402.
See Ms. Pattisall-Williams with any questions.

The Southern Association of College Admission Counselors (SACAC) will be holding
their annual conference in Raleigh in March, and as part of the conference, are
organizing an outreach project for local high school families. This program is FREE to all!
The Save the Date is below, and soon we will follow up with the official flyer that will
include registration information.

Date: Saturday, March 23, 9am-12pm (registration starts at 8:30am)
Location: Raleigh Convention Center, 500 S. Salisbury St, Raleigh, NC
Topics: Financial Aid, How to Research Colleges/Build a College List, College Board
Resources, and more!

Queen of Hearts: Attached you will find the QOH Information Packet and guest form sheet. A
reminder that sales do not go on sale until January 29th but guest forms for approval can start
now.

Broughton has been asked to nominate students in grades 9-11 who are interested in participating in
NYLF Medicine & Health Care. Nominees will have the opportunity to select any one of the exciting
eight-day programs offered this summer in Atlanta, BErkeley, Houston, Los Angeles, New York City,
Raleigh-Durham, St. Louis, or Washington, D.C. If interested, see Mr. Rudder in the Guidance
Resource Center, Room 1209. Deadline is February 21, 2024.

Stay up to date with Broughton Student
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1yAW7dhnMRrI3luLuBW6mo2rASM5J8HWKpL
kLCBgfUz8/edit?usp=sharing

Important Links and Resources:

Student Services Website click HERE
BHS Website click HERE
Official OR Unofficial Transcript Requests click HERE
Staff Directory and Teacher email addresses click HERE
Schedule Change Policy & Form click HERE

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS]

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1o9FWuv5kuf6CM6NDvo79sCVcUPJsa0wm/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1yAW7dhnMRrI3luLuBW6mo2rASM5J8HWKpLkLCBgfUz8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1yAW7dhnMRrI3luLuBW6mo2rASM5J8HWKpLkLCBgfUz8/edit?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/bhsstudentservices/home?pli=1
https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs
https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/bhsstudentservices/academic/request-a-transcript
https://www.wcpss.net/domain/17642
https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/bhsstudentservices/academic/schedule-change-policy


Meredith College offers an annual women's leadership conference for high school juniors who are
interested in developing and sharpening their leadership skills. The Meredith College Office of
Student Leadership and Service, in conjunction with the Office of Admissions, will host this free
conference on Saturday, February 24, 2024. Registration is now open. Please register by Monday,
February 19, 2024. Call the Office of Admissions at 1-800-MEREDITH or e-mail us at
admissions@meredith.edu with any questions.

Senior Parents & Seniors:
A reminder to create a FSA ID so you will have your username and password NOW THAT
FAFSA IS OPEN. EVERY Student AND Parent/Contributor must have a FSA ID this year.
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1sIJ31HqKMUrsjjRg8zzuFtdtLx3xkP/view?usp=sharing

Seniors,
QOH building started this weekend at 2109 Banbury road. Lunch will be provided on
Saturdays. Click HERE to see the schedule.

College & University Reps Visiting Broughton

Seniors and juniors may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton
throughout the school year. Please sign up to attend here. Parents are welcome to attend.

Mississippi State University Friday, March 8. 2024 B-Day 8:15 am

2024 SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES

A summer program hosted by Duke: The Summer Training in Academic Research (STAR) Program provides a high-quality
research experience for undergraduate students, high school students, and middle and high school teachers during the
summer academic break. The eight-week program will give participants who are interested in science and medicine real
hands-on experience in research methodology and writing. Participants are placed in teams and matched with Duke
faculty mentors to work on an original, hypothesis-driven project, originating as a one-page summary and culminating in a
complete research paper. A goal of the program is to have every participant qualify for co-authorship on a peer-reviewed
manuscript related to their team’s project. The STAR Program is held at the Duke Clinical Research Institute in Durham,
N.C., which has organized educational and support programs for junior faculty, fellows, residents, and medical students as
well as high school and college students. Participants receive a stipend to attend, which makes the program an option even
for students who planned to work over the summer break (see below). Summer 2024 applications period is from Nov. 20,
2023 thru Jan. 05, 2024. There will be no extension. The program will take place on June 24 to August 2, 2024.
Questions may be submitted via email (dukestarprogram@duke.edu).

https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/L_mV2GnzD55k4_-F1XcH4mUbpMI-DUgwjOUax2TXF0qlJdPIy4stiTPuTcWQNcdPnDjTddlbzv7CEO_mJCtMbg/438/moEfnXcvQ32t3wb6OPc6ug/h0/-OD7RYt03oCsEaomyrxJDvb3zA4PIfbWboN7Vy1MzuU
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1sIJ31HqKMUrsjjRg8zzuFtdtLx3xkP/view?usp=sharing
https://m7scym5f.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F1B4Cd6JTFRuoRjleGFPRN-WzPzTEDZzWx%2Fview%3Fpli=1/1/0100018ce4e3a9f7-037ff075-edc2-4280-a1f2-be2c4dbce91e-000000/Uds-Fj3_6lsJo19-6oQ9rENq8e8=355
https://forms.gle/W1jCKzT4i9yqGhG16
https://dcri.org/dukes-star-program/#compensation


Registration is now open for Summer 2024 Pre-College Programs at UNC Asheville! Each Pre-College Program
will run from Sunday to Friday, with topics spanning the arts and sciences. Participants will live on-campus to
fully experience university life and the surrounding Asheville community. The program cost, which starts at
$1,430, includes lodging, meals, course materials, activities and excursions.
Dates for our Summer 2024 Pre-College Programs are June 16-21 and June 23-28, with several programs offered
across both weeks. Topics include:

● Ceramics
● Climate, Robotics, Rocketry & Aerospace Engineering
● Film Scoring & Sound Design
● Geology & Adventure
● Great Smokies Young Writers Workshop (Creative Writing)
● Meteorology
● Music Composition & Songwriting
● Pre-Med
● River Ecology & Adventure
● Video Game Design

For more information or to register, visit unca.edu/precollege. If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to us at precollege@unca.edu or
828.251.6960.

The University of Chicago’s summer pre-college programs draw from the multidisciplinary emphasis and intellectual

richness of the College’s Core curriculum. Whether it’s creative writing, economics, or molecular engineering,

students can find a formative college-level experience on compass this summer. Programs with in-person and online

courses include Immersion, Enrichment, Stones and Bones and Summer Online. To learn more about the full list of

in-person and online courses, application deadlines, program dates, tuition , and scholarship information, visit

www.summer.uchicago.edu.

Tufts Pre-College Programs offer ambitious high school students the opportunity to learn from renowned faculty and

experience a rigorous academic environment at a leading higher education institution. We are excited to welcome

students to campus this summer for over 20 programs, including our new offering -- Engineering with Artificial

Intelligence. Our offerings span across a wide array of subject areas from engineering, studio art, coding,

entrepreneurship, international relations, leadership, and so much more. For more information, visit

www.precollege.tufts.edu/team.

The Furman University Jazz Studies program and the Greenville Jazz Collective are excited to invite high school

students to our Summer Jazz Camp at Furman University June 23-27. The camp is designed for high school [and

middle school students with approval], and it will include instruction by the best jazz musicians in Upstate South

Carolina. We are pleased to include both overnight and commuter options. Students will perform in small and large

jazz ensembles and receive instruction on improvisation, jazz history, jazz theory, and instrument-specific topics. We

https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/DqBhNkZjRjcMSRnMYYtj49O-4WbiS_CAGiOpn8EFFlHd6o3X8wkSZmNxUqtrKN1E/423/G5iRLE3-TsyXF8jIAzlJLA/h7/jL7Mt5yJprNmni8nB9rymh4nMuF5ie4INiM06NoP71Q
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/DqBhNkZjRjcMSRnMYYtj49O-4WbiS_CAGiOpn8EFFlHd6o3X8wkSZmNxUqtrKN1E/423/G5iRLE3-TsyXF8jIAzlJLA/h9/zwpKPcWhkPepvxECbssXZzI9De1k53G2TJXP6g_M_Bc
http://www.summer.uchicago.edu
http://www.precollege.tufts.edu/team


will also have nightly concerts featuring our clinicians and the Greenville Jazz Collective Big Band. The cost is $575

per student for overnight and $455 for commuter students, but the Greenville Jazz Collective is offering scholarship

based on need. To apply for or inquire about scholarships, email JazzCamp@greenvillejazzcollective.com.

mailto:JazzCamp@greenvillejazzcollective.com

